Dear  Senator -------------,
As my (senator, congressman etc, insert position of addressee), I respectfully request that you review the enclosed letter and article concerning a matter of great seriousness and importance to your constituents.  As it stands now, there is presently no effective regulation of pet foods within this country.  As described in the attached materials, commercial products produced for the lifetime feeding of pets carry what is essentially the federal government’s “seal of approval,” through the American Association of Feed Control Officials and the Center for Veterinary Medicine of the FDA.  These government-approved foods are, in fact, never subjected to the testing that would be scientifically required to substantiate such claims.  As a result of this failure of regulation despite the appearance of regulation, pet owners and veterinarians alike have a blind but baseless faith in the safety and efficacy of these foods.

As a result of this faith, commercial pet foods are all but ubiquitous in the care of pets around the world.  This universal use of such untested foods is far from harmless. Cats, for example, are today fed exclusive diets of highly processed “breakfast cereal-type” products that are nutritionally equivalent to “junk food,” resulting in epidemics of obesity and diabetes in that species.  Unwitting owners pay large sums to purchase so-called premium dry cat foods only to have those foods damage their pets’ health.  Ironically, because the foods these pets are consuming carry baseless but broad promises of health promotion, with governmental guarantees that such promises are to be trusted, no one suspects the diet is, in fact, at the root of their pet’s life-threatening illnesses.
I ask that you consider this very serious consumer fraud issue immediately.  FDA must be directed to disallow these unsubstantiated claims, just as would be the case in human health care products.  Pet foods which presently carry AAFCO guarantees of lifetime feeding safety and adequacy, without data showing lifetime feeding trial results that satisfy genuinely scientific standards for such claims, are misbranded and must be deemed so by FDA/AAFCO.

Thank you for your assistance in this very serious matter concerning consumer protection and pet health.

Sincerely,

